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PO Box 708, Haslett, MI   48840

----------------------------------------
October 31, 2011
MOWRA Members & Friends:

Now is a great time to be a MOWRA member!  Lots of things are happening in our field of interest, even though you may not have heard.  I’m afraid we --- as new officers of MOWRA --- have not been as diligent as we should have been in the distribution of information.  There are numerous reasons for that, but rather than talking about excuses, we shall just promise to work at “reinventing” MOWRA, and do better in the future.  This letter is a start, and I hope you will join me in seeking a new, reinvigorated, fresh start at promoting excellence in our organization and our industry.

Annual Conference, Registration Discount

To begin with, the planning for the Annual Onsite Conference in January is just about complete.  You will soon be receiving registration information in the mail under separate cover.  The dates are January 10th thru 12th, 2012.  You may already know that this educational conference is co-sponsored every year by MOWRA, MEHA, MSTA, MDEQ, MWEA and MSU and is one of the best attended state conferences in the country.  I would go so far as to even suggest that it is comparable in quality to the annual NOWRA national conference.  We have what I think is one of the best programs yet planned for this coming year.  And, one of the benefits of being a member of MOWRA is that you will receive a $10 discount on your registration fee for this year’s conference.  Our Sec.-Treasurer, Bill Gregory, has prepared for you a membership card that is enclosed for your use.  By including a copy of this card as proof of membership with your registration form, you will receive the discount.

This year’s program will also include, for an additional fee, a full day workshop on “Wastewater Management Using Decentralized Methods”, sponsored by the Biosystems Engineering Department of Michigan State University.   Watch for more detailed information in your conference registration packet, or get in touch with me if you would be interested in this workshop.  If all goes as planned, this workshop will also be web-cast live into other off-site venues around the state in an effort to reach a larger audience.

MOWRA Onsite Issues On-line Forum 

To provide an easy means for MOWRA members and friends to discuss appropriate issues on-line that come up from time to time, a discussion group has been formed in Yahoo.  You may subscribe to this forum by sending an email to the following address:  

MOWRA-subscribe@yahoogroups.com
I would encourage you to sign up, watch the discussion, and comment from time to time.  Or, post a question for which you would like to find an answer.  Share your experience.  Learn from one another.  

Revisions of the Michigan Criteria for Subsurface Sewage Disposal

If you haven’t heard, the MDEQ this summer resurrected their effort (started a couple of years ago) to completely rewrite the Michigan Criteria.  This is the key document that provides guidelines for the design and approval of onsite systems serving larger flow facilities like cluster systems, mobile home parks, campgrounds, commercial facilities, etc.  The current “Part 22” rules gave significant authority to these guidelines when they were incorporated in the rules by reference back in the late 1990’s.  In general, they apply to all systems with subsurface discharges above 1,000 GPD. 

A stakeholder’s task group was formed to assist in this effort.  Ron Lindsay and I represent MOWRA on the stakeholders group.  The group has met several times this summer on this fast-track effort.  We encourage all MOWRA members to keep in touch and comment on this document when given the opportunity.  

Annual Association Meeting

As in the past, our annual MOWRA Association meeting will be held at the Kellogg Center during the Annual Wastewater Conference.  Right now the meeting is scheduled to be held at 3:30 PM on January 11, 2012.  Watch the conference program for any changes.  We certainly encourage you to take part in the conference and join us for the Annual Meeting.  YOUR INVOLVEMENT MAKES A DIFFERENCE!
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